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Report of the Meeting of the Land Use Planning & Transportation Strategic Policy Committee

Held on Thursday, 7th May 2015

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor W. Lavelle





Councillor C. Brophy





Councillor L. O’Toole





Councillor M. Murphy




Councillor P. Gogarty
Council Officials: 
Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use





Planning & Transportation





Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer





Ms L. Leonard, Senior Executive Officer

Non Elected
Ms S. Butler, Mr. N. Durkan.

Members:


Apologies for inability to attend were received from Councillor R. Nolan, and Mr. D. Sherwin.


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor W. Lavelle presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes

On the proposal of Cllr. Lavelle, seconded by Cllr. M. Murphy, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 19th February 2015 were CONFIRMED and APPROVED as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. N4/N7 Study Submission
An Cathaoirleach, Cllr. W. Lavelle referred to the draft submission before the members on the N4/N7 Study following the presentation given by the NRA. 
A discussion followed to which Councillors W. Lavelle, M. Murphy, C. Brophy and L. O’Toole contributed. Mr. E. Taaffe and Mr J. McLoughlin addressed questions raised and it was agreed that the revised submission would be circulated and put on the next County Council agenda as a report of the SPC.
3. Update on County Development Plan
Mr. E. Taaffe provided an update on the process currently underway on the Review of the County Development Plan

Councillor Lavelle raised questions regarding projections and information requires from outside bodies and the Department of Education for the purpose of informing the Development Plan. Mr E. Taaffe responded.
4. Pay Parking Review Update
Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer, presented the update.
Contributions followed from Councillors W. Lavelle, C. Brophy, L. O’Toole, P. Gogarty and Ms S. Butler the queries raised were responded to by Mr. Eddie Taaffe and Mr. J. McLoughlin.  
It was AGREED that a substantive report be brought to the next meeting of the SPC.

5. County Mobility Management Plan
A presentation on a County Mobility Management Plan was made by Ms. L. Leonard.

Ms. L. Leonard was thanked for the presentation and a discussion ensued to which Councillors L. O’Toole, C. Brophy, P. Gogarty, W. Lavelle and Ms. S. Butler contributed.

Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use Planning & Transportation, responded to matters raised.

It was agreed that a further presentation with relevant detail be prepared for the September meeting.
6. Retail Planning
This item was not reached.

7. A.O.B.

(i) Notification for Cycling Sub-Group

It was noted that the first meeting of the group would be convened shortly and members would be informed.

(ii) Tributes to John McLoughlin, Senior Engineer
The members of the SPC paid tribute to John McLoughlin, Senior Engineer who is due to retire shortly. John was commended and thanked for all the infrastructure projects and Road Traffic measures he had delivered over many years of dedicated service. John thanked the members for their kind remarks.
The meeting concluded at 7.40 p.m.
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Councillor W. Lavelle
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Cathaoirleach
